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Your news, your views 

During the summer we will be 
reviewing how to keep improving 
this newsletter and seeking fresh 
ideas. So do not hesitate to 
contact the editorial team if you 
have any thoughts and 
suggestions about jts future 
direction. 
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 Welcome to the July/August 2015 edition 

 

An excellent Garden Party was held on Saturday 20th June, at 

Manora, many thanks to Janey and Patrick for hosting, 

organising and all the work on the day of the event, which 

raised a terrific sum towards Chilmark Church funds (see page 

8) 

Remember this month sees the School Summer Fayre on 

Saturday 4th July at the School Playing Field 1-3pm, the 

Village Show Launch party is at the Reading Room on the 

evening of Friday the 10th from 6.30 to 8.30pm and the White 

Horse Morris dancers will be returning to The Black Dog on 

Wednesday 15th July, from 8pm  

In August it is the Village Show on the School Playing Field on 

Saturday the 8th at 3pm. Registration for Classes and return of 

cups takes place at the Chilmark Reading Room 7-8.30pm on 

Thursday the 6th.  

Thank you for all your support, and enjoy your summer 

holidays; we will be back in September. 

The Editorial Team 
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VILLAGE DIRECTORY 
 
Church & Village Editorial Team 
Copy deadline 20th of each month, except December when it’s the 10th of the month for the January 
edition. Items are welcome from any individual or village organization and should be sent to the 
Editor. However, newsletter content remains at the discretion of the editorial team. 
 
Editor   Mike Scott, Blakeney Cottage, 2 The Reeds, Salisbury Road, Chilmark 01722 716971 
Email   church.village@scott-ryle.com 
Deputy Editors   Sarah Miller   01722 717473   sarah@raggedapple.co.uk   
                             Bev Small   01722 716943   bevsmall@me.com 
Goods & Services Directory   Felicity Trotman   01747 820503   f.trotman@btinternet.com 
Distribution         Chilmark - Stephanie Lucas   01722 716463 
                    Berwick St Leonard - James Wilson   01747 820350 
Web: www.churchandvillage.co.uk (newsletter online version updated monthly) 
 
COMMUNITY INFORMATION 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Clerk to the Parish Council    Mrs Jenny MacDougall   01722 790339   jenny-macdougall@tiscali.co.uk 
 
Chairman, Parish Council      Mr Patrick Boyles    01722 716416   patrickboyles@btinternet.com 
 
Citizens’ Advice Bureau  0844 375 2775   www.cabwiltshire.org.uk 
 
Chilmark & Fonthill Bishop  01722 716348   www.chilmarkfonthillbishop.wilts.sch.uk 
School     
 
Chilmark Cricket Club  Carl Jacobs   01722 716422   cjacbos@aol.com 
 
Doctors’ Surgery Hindon       01747 820222   www.hindonsurgery.co.uk 
 
Doctors’ Surgery Tisbury  01747 870274   www.tisburysurgery.nhs.uk 
 
NHS 111 Service Call 111 when you need medical help fast but it’s not a 999 emergency 

  
Police (non-emergency) Tel: 101 and ask for Tisbury or contact tisburynpt@wiltshire.pnn.police.uk 
 
Reading Room bookings             Mrs Jenny Gavin  01722 716306  bookings@chilmarkreadingroom.co.uk 
 
Tisbus                07500 802525   www.tisbus.co.uk 
 
Tisbury Sports Centre  01747 871141   tisburysc@wiltshire.gov.uk 

 
Tisbury Library   01747 870469 
 

Village Show (Hort. Soc.)  David Blake   01722 717537   david@wessexwildlife.co.uk 

 
Wiltshire Council   0300 456 0100   www.wiltshire.gov.uk 
 
Wiltshire Councillor              Cllr Bridget Wayman  01747 830406  bridget.wayman@wiltshire.gov.uk
  
South Wiltshire MP             Dr Andrew Murrison  0207 219 8337 andrew.murrison.mp@parliament.uk 
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      Date Event Venue 
Wednesday 1st 

July 

Will Hawkins Exercise Class  

Cardio & Lower Body Workout 

Chilmark Reading Room 6.30pm 

Saturday 4th July School Summer Fayre School Playing Field 1-3pm 

Tuesday 7th July Social Stitchers Chilmark Reading Room 7pm 

Wednesday 8th 

July 

Chilmark Parish Council Meeting Chilmark Reading Room 7pm 

Friday 10th July The Village Show Launch Party Chilmark Reading Room 6.30-

8.30pm 

Tuesday 21st July Social Stitchers Chilmark Reading Room 7pm 

Wednesday 22nd 

July 

Will Hawkins  Exercise Class  

 

Chilmark Reading Room 6.30pm 

Wednesday 29th 

July & all Weds in 

August 

Will Hawkins  Exercise Class  

 

Chilmark Reading Room 6.30pm 

Thursday 30 July Neil Murrison MP's Advice Surgery Reading Room 2-3pm 

Thursday 6th 

August 

The Village Show Registration for Classes Chilmark Reading Room 7-8.30pm 

Saturday 8th 

August 

The Village Show  School Playing Field 3pm 

Saturday 3rd 

October 

Table Top Sale Chilmark Reading Room 2.30pm 

Saturday 14th 

November 

Quiz Night & Village Supper Chilmark Reading Room 7 for 

7.30pm 
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Chilmark Primary School Does Battle 

in the Middle Ages at Old Sarum 
Children from Chilmark and Fonthill Bishop 
Primary School went back in time on a school 
trip to Old Sarum recently. Dressing up as 
Saxons and Vikings, they experienced first-
hand what it was like to live and battle in the 
Middle Ages. They enjoyed exploring the 
mighty ramparts and walked through over 
2,000 years of history as they investigated the 

settlement ruins.  
 Class teacher Mrs Pearson said, “The children 
were able to learn about our local history in a 
relevant and exciting way and were amazed to 
discover what a bustling, vibrant and important 
place Old Sarum used to be.” 
 
 
 

 

 
 
Forthcoming events for your diary: 
 
End of Summer Clearout Time – Get rid of 
your unwanted stuff by hiring a table at the 
Reading Room Table Top Sale, Saturday 3rd 
October, 2.30pm 
£5 for a half table; £10 for a full table.  Contact 
Sarah Miller 01722 717473. 
 
Quiz Night & Village Supper – Saturday 14th 
November, 7 for 7.30pm 
 
Following the popularity of last year’s Supper 
and Quiz Night, one to put in your diary early. 
Tickets available from mid-September.   
 
For latest Reading Room news and updates 
please visit:  www.chilmarkreadingroom.co.uk 
 

It’s a party and you are invited! 
We look forward to welcoming you to the 
Launch Party at the Reading Room on the 
evening of 10th July from 6.30 until 8.30. 
Come along, have a glass of Pimm’s, find out 
more about what’s happening at the Show this 
year and get inspired. It’s a Friday night – so 
what better way to start a summertime 
weekend? 
 
The Show Programme 
You will receive the Village Show Programme 
very soon, so please do have a look at the 
Classes and decide which one, or more, you 
will enter. The classes were also listed in last 
month’s Church & Village newsletter. There is 
a fantastic theme of “Being British”; so you can 
let your imagination, creativity and ingenuity 
run wild! Registration Night is Thursday 6 
August from 7 – 8pm in the Chilmark Reading 
Room 
 
 
 
 
 
 

file:///C:/Users/mike/AppData/Roaming/Microsoft/Word/www.chilmarkreadingroom.co.uk
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White Horse Morris will 
be returning to The Black Dog  
On Wednesday 15th July, from 8pm 
 
White Horse Morris Men were formed in the 
winter of 1950/51 and were originally based in 
the Warminster, Wiltshire area. In 1951 they 
attended their first ring meeting at Oxford and 
were admitted to the Morris Ring of England.  
As their symbol they adopted the pre 1778 
Westbury White Horse, itself a survivor of 
prehistoric times and similar to that carved 
above the hills of Uffington in Oxfordshire. The 
symbol formed part of the original kit with the 
White Horse badge central to the baldrick 
(crossed bands of fabric) of which the colours 
represented the area of Wiltshire, with green 
for Salisbury Plain, white for the chalk hills and 
blue for the sky. 
Over the years White Horse Morris Men 
developed a reputation as an excellent dance 
side offering dances from a range of mainly 

Cotswold traditions. 
In September 2011 it was decided to make the 
side mixed, thus becoming White Horse Morris, 
so that they can now offer mixed and single 

sex Border and Cotswold Morris Dances, thus 
allowing them to carry on their long tradition for 
excellent dancing. 

Numbers are now flourishing and the style and 
energy that has always characterised White 
Horse has been maintained for the 
continuance of Morris Dancing in this area. 
Their dances are performed energetically, with 
plenty of audience participation! 
www.whitehorsemorris.org.uk 
 
 

Chilmark Cricket 
Club 
 
 Since the club has a 
larger squad of players 
this year we have 

arranged a small number of T20 matches for 
Friday evenings instead of adult practice.  
  
The dates of the T20 matches are –  
 
3rd July Fonthill (H) 6.00  
 
31st July Mere (H) 6.00 
 
A full list of fixtures and match reports can be 
found on the village website. 
www.churchandvillage.co.uk 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
.
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Rolling with the punches 
 
Spring, which started cool, has begun to feel a little 
more like summer. Tisbury in its fine fashion has 
turned out to celebrate this change. Thank you to 
everyone who opened their garden on June 14th 
and to Elizabeth Young and her events team, which 
put on a wonderful event. Bless you all. 
 
Heat from the sun was not the only place people 
focused on warmth. On the 5th of June the 
members of St. John’s Church met to discuss the 
way forward for the making our church a warmer, 
more comfortable and welcoming space.  It was a 
good and open discussion of hopes and fears and 
opinions.  In the discussion, it became clear that 
being warm in church was a top priority. It was also 
very clear that people want to move forward.  A 
more complete reporting on the meeting will be 
shared more broadly once all the comments from 
the opinion forms are collated. Thank you for 
showing such committed interest. 
 
Change is not just important, it is the reality of life.  
Nothing stays the same, except for God’s love for 
his creation and his people. Learning to adapt to 
change and using change as an opportunity to be 
challenged and to grow is both healthy and a way 
to thrive. However, I suspect that even people who 
spend their lives orchestrating processes of change 
find change a challenge and, sometimes,  just plain 
difficult, but we do ourselves a great disservice 
when we seek to avoid or resist change. 
 
When Moses first met God in the burning bush, and 
asked God who should he say was sending him to 
his enslaved people, God said, ‘Tell them that ‘I 
am’  sent you.’  In the Hebrew language, this can 
be just as easily translated, ‘Tell them that I will be 
who I will be sent you.’ We have in both these 
translations a sense of a God who cannot be 
pinned down to a simple identity and still remain 
who He is. It is a statement full of the infinite 
creativity of God, who is always reworking life to 
bring more life.  As reflections of God, made in his 
image, we too are called to be creative to live 
creatively and allow ourselves to be remade. 
 
The discussions about the reordering of the church 
building are about this. Our architecture does affect 
how we are and vice versa.  Adapting 12th  century 

building to be comfortable and useful to a 21st  
century society, while cherishing our inheritance 
from those who adapted the building for their times 
is both necessary and healthy. 
 
The need to grow and change is also important for 
Donelle and me.  I turned 65 this year, and while 
retirement is not immediately immanent, we begin 
to wonder where we will live when we do not have 
church housing.  Additionally, I have now been a 
ordained for 11 years.  In order to step outside of 
the daily work, and to reflect on what I do as your 
local priest and to envision how I might do it better, 
the Bishop of Ramsbury, has granted us an 
Extended Study leave. This was formerly called a 
sabbatical.  We will be off duty for the better part of 
three months, returning in late October. We will be 
spending some time visiting family, but will also 
looking at churches who approach doing ‘church’ in 
unique ways to get a different perspective on 
leading a spiritual community. I will spend some 
time working with a work consultant to help me to 
highlight issues in the way I minister, and to 
discover ways I might better serve our community 
in the Nadder Valley. Many of you have asked me if 
I have written down the story of how God has 
brought me to being a Vicar here in England. I 
intend to spend a few hours each day reflecting 
and writing.  Finally, I will be in the Kajo Keji 
Diocese in South Sudan for two weeks, helping to 
lead a conference helping the local pastors to lead 
their people better.  We pay our own way, but if you 
would like to contribute to this important work, 
please place any offering, clearly marked ‘CRESS’ 
in the offering plate at church or give to the church 
office.  Bless you all. 
 
We are excited about this opportunity and do covet 
your prayers. Also, we are  very grateful to so many 
of you who will pick up the load while we are away 
from duty in the Nadder Valley.  Thank you. May 
God bless us all in ways beyond what we can ask 
or imagine. 
 
Andrew 

  



 
 

8 
 

Chilmark Clergy Notes 
JULY/AUGUST 2015  

 
This month we celebrate our Patronal Festival 
at our Morning Praise service at 11.15 a.m. on 
26th July. I do hope you will be able to join us 
as we learn more about our patron saint, Saint 
Margaret of Antioch. She is one of the less 
well-known saints and there are not that many 
churches dedicated to her, so it is good to 
remember her and to think about what her 
example of faithfulness can teach us.  
 
Also in July we will be holding a special 
meeting in the church, led by the Chairman of 
the Diocesan Board of Finance, who will be 
speaking about the Share payments we as a 
church make to the diocese to support the 
Church’s work locally, and to pay the clergy. 
Do come and join us on Monday, 20th July at 
7.00 p.m. 
 
At our Annual Meeting in July it was decided 
that most people preferred the 11.15 a.m. time 
slot for all our services, so from August there 
will be a new service pattern.  
1st Sunday – Parish Communion – Common 
Worship in traditional language. 
2nd Sunday – BCP Matins led by a member of 
the congregation 
3rd Sunday – Family Communion – a shorter 
Communion service in modern language 
4th Sunday – Morning Praise – a more 
informal, modern language service which can 
be different every time!  
 
As always, the hope is that with this variety of 
services there will be something for everyone 
during the month. You will also see from the 
service rota that across the Team there are 
many different types of service, at different 
times – and you would be most welcome at 
any of these services if you have a preference 
for a style of worship that you find particularly 
helpful.  
 
Whatever you are doing this summer, I pray 
that you will be truly blessed and that any 
holiday you are able to have will be a time of 
true re-creation. For those not able to get 

away, may you find equal refreshment in our 
own beautiful corner of Wiltshire. 
 
With every blessing, 

Rev. Jane 
 

Service Pattern 
JULY 
The services remain the same and we will 
celebrate our patron saint, St Margaret of 
Antioch on the 4th Sunday 26 July at Morning 
Praise. Beware dragons! 
  
FROM AUGUST 
New order. All at 11.15am 
1st Sunday.  Parish Communion 
2nd Sunday. Lay Matins 
3rd Sunday.  Family Communion 
4th Sunday.  Morning Praise.         
5th Sunday.  see Newsletter for group services 
 
We Welcome in Baptism 
24 May 2015.     Ivor Alexandr Scrivener 
Pattenden 
31 May 2015.     Alex Scott Eves 
 
IMPORTANT OPEN MEETING 
THE ABC OF OUR CHURCH FINANCES 
A meeting with Gil Williams, chair of the 
Salisbury Diocese Board of Finance Monday 
20 July 7.00pm in Chilmark Church 
 

MANORA GARDEN PARTY 
What a super afternoon Janey and Patrick 
gave us on Saturday. Their garden was looking 
perfection and the skies were kind. There were 
a mass of stalls and delights to wander 
between and tea was a real summer treat. 
Added to all that, well over £1000 was raised 
for our church funds. 
We thank them enormously for brilliant 
organisation and their time to give us such an 
enjoyable afternoon.  
 
Cake stall. 
Thank you all for a delicious array of beautifully 
baked cakes that helped to raise £140 for the 
church at Manora on Saturday. 
Stephanie
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ROLL OF HONOUR 1914-1918 
A service of Commemoration/Dedication will be 
held on November 1st 2015 at All Saints 
Church, Fonthill Bishop in the afternoon with 
tea or cakes after the service.  Time and 
contact details will be printed up in the 
September Newsletter. 
Any queries related to the contents of the Roll 
of Honour please contact: Mary Morrison or 
Penny Mellish (Tel. No. on next page) 

 
 

Contents of Board 
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BENEFICE OF NADDER VALLEY (TEAM MINISTRY) 

 

TEAM CLERGY  

Rev’d Dr Graham Southgate, (Rector). The Rectory, Shaftesbury Road, Fovant, SP3 5JA       

Parish Priest Responsibility for Ansty, Fovant, Sutton Mandeville and Swallowcliffe 
Email: grahamsouthgate63@hotmail.com. 

 

01722 714826 

Rev’d Andrew Staley, The Rectory, Park Road, Tisbury SP3 6LF (Team Vicar)         

Parish Priest Responsibility for Tisbury, Hindon with Chicklade and Pertwood. Fonthill Bishop  
with Berwick St Leonard, and Fonthill Gifford.  Email: rev.staley@googlemail.com 

 

01747 870312 

Rev’d Jane Tailby, The Vicarage, 11a Tyndale’s Meadow, Dinton SP3 5HU (Team Vicar)        

Parish Priest Responsibility for Barford, Baverstock, Compton Chamberlayne, Dinton, 
Chilmark, Teffont Evias, and Teffont Magna.  Email: jdtailby@aol.com 

01722 717883 
 
 

 
Rev’d Mark Hayter, High Spinney, Sutton Road, Fovant, SP3 5LF  

Assistant Curate for the Nadder Valley Benefice 
Email: revmarkh@icloud.com 

 
LICENSED LAY MINISTERS 

01722 785176 

Miss Judy Anderson, 29 Brook Close, Tisbury SP3 6PW      
Mrs Thelma Caughey, Steeple Close, High Street, Hindon SP3 6DJ     

 

01747 873142 
01747 820840 

PARISH CENTRE  

Stuart Robinson Hinton Hall, Church Street, Tisbury SP3 6NH       
Office open 09.30 am to 11am        Email: nadderteam@gmail.com 

 

01747 871697 

TEAM ADMINISTRATOR  

Mrs Carol Sayes, Cleeve Hill, Vicarage Road, Tisbury SP3 6HZ 
Email carol@thesayes.co.uk          

 

01747 871805 

CHURCHWARDENS  

Chilmark: St. Margaret of Antioch      Fonthill: All Saints with Berwick St. Leonard 

Mrs Stephanie Lucas   01722 716463     The Hon. Mary Morrison           01747 820231  
Mrs Jane Middleton            01722 716231               Mrs Penny Mellish                    01747 820524 

 

  

ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH  

Parish Priest: Fr. Robert Miller, Trellis House, High Street, Tisbury SP3 6JR 
MASSES  
Tisbury, Sacred Heart: Sunday 9.00am and 6.30pm / Weekdays & Holy Days as advertised 
Wardour, All Saints: Sunday 11am 

 

01747 870228 

TISBURY METHODIST CHURCH  

Minister: Revd Helen Caine, 7 Ridge Way, Shaftesbury SP7 9HB 
Youth Worker: Dave Simmons, 33 Maple Close, Shaftesbury SP7 8RF 
Sunday Service: 10.30am   
Fellowship Afternoon: 2nd Wednesday at Nadder Close, 2.30-3.30pm, Leader: Olivia Young 

01747 854631 
01747 851733 

 
 

  

CHILMARK CHURCH, ST MARGARET OF ANTIOCH  

Treasurer          Major John Eden 01722 716571 

Choir                 Felicity Pattenden             fgpattenden@hotmail.com 01722 716271 

Organist            David Davies                    davidracheld@gmail.com 01722 714440 

                           Polly Dickins                     alan.polly@gmail.com 01747 870226 

Bells                  Linda Jones                       linda1306@btinternet.com 01747 870595 

                           Angus Menzies                 angus.menzies1@btinternet.com 01722 717925 

  

mailto:rev.staley@googlemail.com
mailto:jdtailby@aol.com
mailto:nadderteam@gmail.com
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Jolly July 
Jaunts       
     

      Tisbus are a charity based organisation, 
run by volunteers, that provides transport for 
people living in rural areas & surrounding 
Tisbury. We have regular shopping trips to 
Salisbury, Shaftesbury, Tisbury & Warminster 
as well as special monthly outings, hospital 
transport & private hire, all at a reasonable 
cost. Senior citizens can use their bus passes 
to travel on the shopping trips for free, all 
children travel at half fare, family & friends 
staying at your house can travel on your 
membership & carers can travel with the 
person they ‘care for’ free. Lifetime 
membership only costs £5.00, if you would like 
more information or to become a member then 
call our coordinator on 07500 802525.  
      
      Our recent Tisbus trips have been a huge 
success, thoroughly enjoyed by all who 
attended. To continue with this success, 
Tisbus have arranged a lunch trip to The 
Hunters Lodge at Leigh Common, near 
Wincanton on Wed 8th Jul. The Inn has been 
awarded ‘Certificate of excellence’ from Trip 
Advisor for the past 4 years consecutively, 
partly due to its superb selection of great 
tasting food, warm & friendly welcome and 
excellent service. The cost of this trip is £7.00 
(children £3.00) plus the cost of your meal. 
Pick ups start at 11.00am, returning at 3.00pm.  

                                                                                                                                                   
 
      Shortly following this, on Wed 22nd Jul 
Tisbus will be whisking its members off to The 
New Forest to visit The New Forest Cider Farm 
& Tearooms. A small family holding in the 
pretty village of Burley, they have revived the 
old fashioned craft of cider making, using 
apples gathered from their traditional cider 
orchards. What was once a cow shed & village 
dairy is now a friendly shop & gallery. Members 
can take their time browsing through a variety 
of traditional produce including, preserves, 
country wines, handmade pottery, apple juice 
as well as a delicious range of sparkling ciders 
& perry – Members can even try a sneeky 
sample of New Forest cider straight from the 
barrel, whilst watching a slide show of how 
New Forest Cider is made. The cost of this trip 
£10.50 (children £5.25) with pick ups starting 
at 9.00am, returning at 2.00pm.  As Summer 
approaches & the days draw longer Tisbus has 
been busy arranging new  
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HINDON SURGERY NEWS 
 

NHS England - List Maintenance Project 
2015  
 
Over the next couple of months, the NHS is 
carrying out work in Bath, Gloucestershire, 
Swindon and Wiltshire to make sure that the 
patient details on GP lists are accurate.  
Letters are being sent to some patients, but not 
all.  
If you receive a letter, please confirm that your 
details are correct or submit any changes.  
Changes can be made by returning the form in 
the prepaid envelope.If the details are correct, 
you can confirm by freepost, by Freephone, via 
text message or online.  
GP lists do become out of date over time, and 
if we don’t have an accurate record of your 
name and address, then we or a hospital may 
not be able to contact you with important 
information.  
We might need to contact you:  

 With test results  

 To invite you for bowel, breast or 
cervical screening to protect against 
cancer, for example  

 To invite you for a free NHS health 
check 

 To offer vaccination against infectious 
diseases such as flu or measles, 
mumps and rubella  

 To give you an appointment as part of 
your plan to stay healthy if you have a 
long-term illness.  

It is important that you respond to the letter 
within four weeks, so the NHS can be certain 
about your details. If you don’t respond, the 
NHS will assume that you have moved away, 
and begin the process to remove you from the 
practice list. 
Thank you for your help with this. 
Friends and Family Test: Thank you for your 
lovely comments about our surgery.  We are 

pleased to report that 97% of our patients 
would be extremely likely or likely to 
recommend us to friends or family. 
 
Confidentiality 
Like all GP surgeries we take patient 
confidentiality very seriously We follow national 
guidance and comply with the requirements of 
the Data Protection Act (1998) and Freedom of 
Information Act (2000).  We undertake online 
and in-house update training and regularly 
check we are compliant. 
Giving out information. We only give 
information – test results for instance - to the 
person it relates to unless we know the patient 
has given permission or it is clear someone is 
acting on the patient’s behalf (parents on 
behalf of their children).  If you want someone 
else to receive confidential information about 
you, please let us know and we will update 
your notes.  
Sending letters to patients  We do not sent 
letters with confidential information unless 
there is no other option.  We prefer you to 
collect from the surgery so we know it has 
been safely received. 
Emails and web ordering. Emailing us is not a 
secure way to send information unless it is 
from another nhs.net account.  We don’t 
promote email consultations and prefer 
patients to avoid using email to order 
prescriptions if possible – the email could be 
hacked into and your information known to 
others.  The web ordering service is secure 
and is the way to order repeat prescriptions 
online.  The prescription screen only shows if 
you are on repeat medication.  A request for an 
acute prescription usually needs a consultation 
of some sort with a GP or nurse. 
Faxes. These are only secure if we are sure 
the fax is secure once arrived. Our fax machine 
is in a ‘safe haven’ so you can be sure of 
security at our end. We check the security of 
faxes we send elsewhere to ensure 
confidential information is not seen by those 
who shouldn’t.  
For more information please visit 
www.hindonsurgery.co.uk. 
 
Patrick Craig-McFeely 
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FUNDRAISER WANTED! 
 
Are you – or have you been – a fundraiser? 
Hindon School would like to find an 
experienced someone who would be willing to 
volunteer expertise and time to help us with an 
important project. 
 
If you feel you could help, please get in touch 
initially with: 
 
Felicity Trotman, 01747 820 503 email: 
f.trotman@btinternet.com 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Recycle & Waste Collection 
 

Not yet published by Wiltshire Council as we 
go to print. 
See: http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/rubbish-
collection-days 
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TISBURY AREA 
NEIGHBOURHOOD POLICING 
TEAM 
 
BULLETIN FOR JULY 2015 
 
Unfortunately the shed, outhouse and garage 
burglaries in the local area have continued, 
with properties as diverse as farmyards and 
domestic sheds being targeted. Please be 
vigilant and take all reasonable precautions 
and, mindful of financial constraints, utilise as 
many crime prevention techniques as are 
available, for example lighting, signage, 
cameras and so on. I am about to take delivery 
of a number of shed alarms provided by the 
Wiltshire Bobby Van scheme; these offer an 
extremely cost effective deterrent, so please let 
me know if you are interested. The cost is 
£6.50 and all proceeds go to the Bobby Van 
trust. 
 
One further item of note: there have been a 
number of reports of high pressure sales of 
fresh fish (!) wherein a fee is agreed, goods 
are handed over, and then the fee that is 
demanded is astronomically higher than that 
agreed. The culprits have been targeting 
vulnerable older victims. Please report any 
incidences via the 101 number. 
 
Tisbury Community Safety Partnership 
The next meeting will be on Tuesday 8th 
September 2015 in the Elizabeth Hall, Tisbury 
at 4pm; members of the public, and of 
Community Groups, are always very welcome. 
 
Police Information Point (PIP) 
Please refer to the Wiltshire Police website 
under Departments > Neighbourhood Policing 
Teams > Tisbury. 
 
Public consultations 
For details of other opportunities to meet 
members of Neighbourhood Policing Team in 
person please visit the Wiltshire Police website 
under Departments > Neighbourhood Policing 
Teams > Tisbury. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Other means of contact include: 

 Landline or mobile: dial 101 

 Email: 
tisburynpt@wiltshire.pnn.police.uk  

 For complete anonymity, ring 
Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111. 

 In an emergency, of course, always dial 
999. 
 
Outcomes of specific crimes 
If you are interested in the outcome of a local 
crime, you may find it by visiting 
http://www.police.uk and entering your 
postcode. 
 
Tisbury Neighbourhood Policing Team 
PC Greg Fergusson 1208 
PCSO Vicky Huntley 6126 
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